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Northern Line Extension 

PROGRESS UPDATE                                   September to November 2019 
 
NLE Kennington Park  
  
Thank you for your patience whilst we continue with the Northern Line Extension (NLE) works near you. We 
would like to update you on where we are and what is planned over the next three months. 
   
 

What has been completed?  
 
The concrete break-out works to remove the foundations around the perimeter of the basement were 
successfully completed mid-September. This facilitated the installation of the waterproof membrane to 
ensure the structure remains watertight.  
 
The reinforced concrete works to create the internal rooms in the basement and the head house are now also 
complete. (See fig. 1 below). The mechanical and electrical fit-out phase of works is ongoing.  
 
The team have now created 75% of the walls and internal rooms (blockwork). These will house the 
mechanical and electrical (M&E) equipment required to operate the new railway. Please see fig. 2 below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What is planned? 
 

In early October preparatory utility works will be carried out to install connections to the shaft. This will 
involve local excavations and traffic management at Kennington Park Place. Further details will follow nearer 
the time and any parking restrictions will be notified by the London Borough of Lambeth.  
 

Our core working hours are Mondays to Fridays 08:00 to 18:00 and Saturdays 08:00 to 13:00 with quiet 
maintenance allowed between 13:00 and 18:00. Tunnel fit out works take place 24/7. 

                         
Fig.1 Head house structure 

complete 
Fig. 2 Blockwork and internal rooms over 75% complete 
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